MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE

DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

DECEMBER 11, 2008

The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held December 11, 2008 in the Commissioner’s courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.  Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  The following board members were present:

J. Harris
P. Beatty
Dr. J. Peterson

A. Reagan
B. Terhune
T. Townsend

Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the October minutes.  After mention of a typographical error being corrected, a motion was made to accept the October minutes, seconded and carried.

Administrator, Robert Jones introduced Brittany Kennedy.  Ms. Kennedy is with Indiana Public Health Association and she spoke on the accreditation of local health departments.  Ms. Kennedy explained the importance of the accreditation; raising the bar of quality performance of the health department and what local health departments should be doing now before the year 2011.  Ms. Kennedy stated there may be a reason for future funding to assist the health department to become accredited by 2011 which would need the support of the board.  Chairperson Harris asked Mr. Jones to speak on the subject.  Mr. Jones supports the accreditation which enhances the professional development of the staff and may assist the department with applying for grants in the future.  Mr. Jones pointed out to the board Delaware County was one of 16 original counties asked to participate in the early stages of this program.  After discussion the board decided to table the topic for a future meeting.

Ms. Kennedy also spoke on a smoke free policy.  Indiana Tobacco Prevention Cessation (I.T.P.C.) wants to look at counties in Indiana who already have some type of smoking policy in place.   I.T.P.C. would encourage the board to speak with the new 2009 commissioners to strengthen the current smoking ordinance; such as all workers having a smoke-free work environment.  Ms. Judy Mays with the Minority Tobacco Free Coalition agreed with Ms. Kennedy and asked the board to consider supporting a stronger smoking ordinance for Delaware County.  Ms. Kennedy requested support for policies banning smoking in all work places.  The board members would like to see what the state legislature plans to do with the smoke-free policy prior to any action at the local level. Chairperson Harris thanked Ms. Kennedy for attending the meeting.  Ms. Kennedy 
Mr. Jones reported Mr. Dunnuck, the department’s attorney, was unable to supply the board with his performance report of 2008 due to interoffice issues.  Mr. Jones also spoke with Mr. Dunnuck on the fact of him becoming a commissioner for Delaware County and if Mr. Dunnuck thought it would be a conflict of interest to remain the Health Department’s attorney. Mr. Dunnuck stated there wouldn’t be a conflict of interest if the board would appoint him in 2009.  Board member B. Terhune brought up the fact of other attorneys interests in representing the health department.  When asked by the board, Mr. Jones stated the attorney receives $6,000.00 yearly plus potential attorney fees received from defendants which excludes hardship cases.  Christine Stinson, environmental specialist, with the Health Department spoke to the board on her insight on Mr. Dunnuck.  Mrs. Stinson has dealt with Mr. Dunnuck on several cases and he has helped the department to streamline their cases and improve the way an inspector would write-up orders.  The board asked Mr. Jones to obtain the yearly report from Mr. Dunnuck before the January meeting.

Mr. Jones spoke on a preparedness exercise he attended in Jennings County.  Over 500 people were in attendance but of those 500 only 4 were from public health.  Mr. Jones stated Delaware County would be the host of a mock preparedness exercise in the spring of 2009.  Mr. Jones asked for the board’s support in the health department’s quest of keeping the word out in the public about preparedness.  Chairperson Harris stated more preparedness has been geared toward natural disasters but agreed with Mr. Jones to the importance of pandemic preparedness.

Chairperson Harris appointed out the next board meeting would be opened by the Health Officer, Donna Wilkins M.D., due to election of new chairmanship.  No other business, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson,

Board of Health

Donna Wilkins MD, Health Officer

